VINEYARDS OF SARATOGA HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

OCTOBER 8, 2009

Minutes

BOARD MEMBERS



















           
Jim Foley 



President 

Frank Hedges



Vice-President

Laurel Stoner 



Secretary 

Steve Gillen 



Treasurer 

Ruut Van Den Hoed (absent)

Director 

John Glass



Director 

Jim Turke



Director

OTHERS PRESENT

· Gary Martiny of Community Management Services, Inc.

· Three (3) Homeowners

ITEM I—Call to Order by President Jim Foley at 7:00 PM. 

ITEM II—Open Forum - None

ITEM III—Approval of Minutes

The Board reviewed the minutes of September 10, 2009, Board of Directors meeting. Jim Turke motioned to approve them. Steve Gillen seconded the motion and it passed.

ITEM IV—Association Manager’s Report

· The work order history report for September ’09 was reviewed by the Board.

· Bright Outlook is to be contacted to re-do the cleaning of the dumpster with the wood closet in it that is stuck at the bottom of the dumpster. 

· 19120 – the problematic sewer line was reviewed and this unit is to be added to the quarterly cleanout list. Jim Foley is to get together with the city dept. to repair the lateral sewer lines. 

· 19533 – the Board reviewed the issue of the repair of the light in front of the unit and the Board decided that it was the responsibility of the homeowner.   

ITEM V—Committee Reports

A. Financial Report dated September 30, 2009 – no report given at this meeting. 

· The delinquency report dated 09/30/09 was reviewed by Frank Hedges. Frank discussed David Hollis and Gary M. is to ask Allied Collections why they aren’t going ahead with this account’s delinquency balance. 

· The issues regarding unit 19403 were reviewed by the Board. No action taken.    

· Security Report – Frank hedges reviewed the progress being made with Bay Alarm Company for the installation of a security system in the clubhouse. Mike Stratmon of Bay Alarm is to be invited to attend the next Board meeing on November 12, 2009.  

· Maintenance Report

· 19116 – their request for replacement of their windows was not approved until they submit more information – like who is the contractor they are using, etc.  

· Clubhouse – no action taken. 

· Landscape – none 
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ITEM VI – Old and New Business

A. Old Business – none
B. New Business – Jim Foley discussed the asphalt job. The on-going leak at 19109  

has to be fixed before anything else can get started. The asphalt job is being delayed until next summer. Only patchwork is to be done until then. 

ITEM VII – Correspondence – None reviewed. 

ITEM VIII—Newsletter Articles - The Board is to send all newsletter articles to Gary Martiny by     

                                                            the 6th of every month.

ITEM IX—Adjournment

The Board Meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM. The next meeting is scheduled for November 12, 2009, at the clubhouse. 

As approved by the Board of Directors, __________________________________________





      Board Member



Date

